
 

Metro Banner 

Metropolitan Lubbock Rotary 

District 5730     --     July 9, 2013 

 

July 12 – Apple Butter Festival 
 

   
 

Metro Lubbock Rotary supports nearly a dozen different charitable projects in the Lubbock 

community and worldwide.  How can we do that?  The hard work of Metro Rotarians – we are a 

roll-up-our-sleeves-and-get-down-to-work kind of club – and money from fund raisers, the 

largest of which is the every September Apple Butter Festival that annually raises about $6500 

for Metro projects such as Rotary Readers at Dupre Elementary School. 

 

On Friday Susan and Cal Brints, both former presidents of 

Metropolitan Lubbock Rotary, will present a program about the 

history and operation of ABF and your part in it. 

 

We look forward to every Metro Rotarian being involved in 

preparation for ABF and on one or both days of the Festival which is held at Apple Country east 

of Idalou.  Clear your calendar for September 14-15, the dates of this year’s ABF.  And round up 

your family, friends and neighbors.  We need lots of help. 

 

Apple Butter Festival – All Hands on Deck 

September 14 & 15 
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Sunday, July 14, Open House at Smith’s 
 

Please stop by Caryl and Walter Smith’s home at 109 E. Llano in Raider Ranch on Sunday 

evening, July 14, at 6-8 pm for a little beer, wine or Coke and some nibblies – hard to spell hors 

d'oeuvres without help from Google – and to welcome 22 of Walter’s online science education 

doctoral students to Lubbock.   
 

I’m very proud of both them and Metro and Caryl and I think of Metro as our family, so it seems 

only natural for y’all to meet my students who are science teachers or science coordinators or 

otherwise involved in science education in Texas, New Mexico, Nevada, New York and South 

Carolina.  Very informal.  Spouses, partners and special friends invited.  Come and go as your 

schedule permits. 
 

West on Marsha Sharp; north on Milwaukee; west on 43
rd

; right into Raider Ranch.  Go around 

the main building to the villas on the NE side of the main building.  We’re in the second building 

on the left. 

 

 

 

Good-Bye, Rachel 
 

It was a wonderful year, but it had 

to come to an end.  On July 5 

Rachel Beckman got on the big 

bird heading to Dallas and then 

on to Germany, waving goodbye 

to Bill and SarahLee Morris, 

Bonnie and Paul Schwarzentraub, 

Elyn and Ken Patterson and 

Alecia Coonrod, Rachel's best 

friend here. 

 

 

For many years Metro has been a strong supporter of Rotary Youth Exchange.  

However, several members who have been the backbone of hosting RYE 

students have other big commitments in 2013-14; so for the first time in a 

while, we won’t have a RYE student this year.  Please put on your thinking 

caps.  How can we host a RYE student in 2014-15?  If you’d like to help but 

don’t know how, ask any of the people bidding Rachel adieu.  They know. 
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July 19
th

 and 26
th

 Programs 
 

July 19:   Moonlight Musicals 

July 26:   Classification talks – Bonnie Schwarzentraub and Jim Graves 

 

Thanks to SarahLee Morris, President-Elect, for organizing our 2013-14 programs.  If you have 

ideas, please give them to SarahLee at sarahleemorris@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

Engage Rotary, Change Lives 

 

If you don’t have a lapel pin with the 2013-14 Rotary International 

motto, “Engage Rotary, Change Lives,” see Walter Smith. 

 

Then proudly wear your pin and tell people how Rotary changes 

lives in Lubbock and around the world. 

 

Many Rotary clubs I know fine members if they don’t have a Rotary 

pin on at the meeting.  It’s a way to raise money for Polio Plus, the 

Rotary Foundation, or the club’s local projects.  Should you fine 

yourself, if you forget your pin?  The Pink Pig is hungry. 

 

 

 

Metro Lubbock on ClubRunner 
 

Rotary International, District 5730 and Metro are 

using a new integrated software package called 

ClubRunner to do everything from enrolling a new 

member to attendance to the club web site to the club directory and a lot more. 

 

If you haven’t done so already, we need your help to update your profile (name, address, picture, 

etc.) just as soon as you can.  It shouldn't take too long. 

 

Go to http://www.clubrunner.ca/Portal/Home.aspx? accountid=9071, which is the start of 

Metro's new home page.  Ask walter.smith@ttu.edu, if you need login information. 
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July 24
th

 at 6 PM – Beef Testing 
 

We need 22 volunteers to test beef at 6 PM on 

Wednesday, July 24, on the Texas Tech campus.  For 

an hour of your time, you'll earn $25 for Metro's 

service projects.   

  

Volunteers need to be: 

1. at least 18,  

2. American or U.S. resident,  

3. eat beef at least once a week, and  

4. willing to test beef cooked anywhere from 

medium rare to medium well 

Volunteers can only do it once.  They don't have to be Metro members.  They can also be 

spouses, children who are old enough, neighbors, etc. 

  

We need exactly 22 volunteers.  If we have only 21, the test is called off and we receive no 

money.  Caryl and Walter Smith and Kim Marin will attend as backups, just in case; but it might 

be good to have even a couple more backups. 

  

If you know you can do this, please let Kim Martin know ASAP and she'll put you down and 

send you the details. 

  

At the end of the test the volunteers will receive $25 each in cash which we hope they will give 

to Metro.  With this second test date, times 22 people per test, times $25 per person yields $1100 

for Metro. Woo hoo moo!!! 

 

Woo hoo moo???  That's a direct quote from Kim. 

  

Thanks for your help!!!!! 

 

 

 

 

 
Is it the TRUTH?  

Is it FAIR to all concerned?  

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?  

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 
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Ron Burton – RI International President 
 

On Friday the second person to tell Walter Smith where Ron Burton is from will receive a 

special prize. Here’s a clue.  It’s one of these three locations. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Meals on Wheels 

 

July 12: Dennis Reeves and a player to be named later 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Metro Lubbock on ClubRunner 
 

District 5730 has a new website at 

Rotary5730.org, which is being hosted by 

ClubRunner. 
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Where’s Waldo?  Where’s Ken? 

 

As district governor, Ken Patterson will visit every District 5730 club to 

learn what they are doing and help them improve their work.  Here’s 

where Ken is traveling this week and next. 

 

Monday 8 Spearman Monday 15 

Tuesday 9 Canadian Tuesday 16 Muleshoe 

Wednesday 10 Childress Wednesday 17 Tulia 

Thursday 11  Thursday 18 Dimmitt 

Friday 12 Brownfield Friday 19 Lockney 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Happy July Birthdays and Anniversaries to: 
  

 

 

 

          Birthdays 

7/02 Flynt, Elaine 

7/04 Smith, Matt 

7/09 Smith, Caryl 

7/30 McCloud, Bobby 

7/31 Wierzba, Susan 

 

Anniversaries 

7/10 Key, John and Nita 

7/30 Nelson, John and Caryl Ann 

7/31 Chalmers, Douglas and 

Agnello, MaryFrances 

 

 

 
 

Membership Changes: 
 

With sad hearts, the Board has accepted the resignations of Severo Alvarado and Josh Laird, but 

we look forward to their return when they are able. 
 

Former Metro Lubbock Rotarian Wayne Moore who moved with his wife Rosita last fall has 

already been elected Vice President of his Rotary club in Terre Haute, Indiana. 
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Cartoon of the Week 

 

 
 

 

How to Propose a New Member 
  

1. Talk with someone you'd like to invite to join Metro. 

2. When he or she expresses an interest, fill out Part A of the  "Membership Proposal Form" 

found at http://www.rotary.org/RIdocuments/en_pdf/254en.pdf. 

3. Give the completed form to Linda McMurry, Metro's Secretary. 

4. After the Metro Board approves the proposed member, the Board will arrange to talk 

with the proposed member about membership in the club and ask her or him to fill out 

Part B of the "Membership Proposal Form." 

5. Information about the proposed member will be published to club members; and if no 

objections are raised, after seven days the proposed member will become a member of 

Metropolitan Lubbock Rotary and the club secretary will report their membership to 

Rotary International. 

6. The club president will arrange a formal induction ASAP at a club meeting. 
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Metropolitan Lubbock Rotary 

Members and Officers 
 

1. Agnello, Mary Frances 

2. Alley, Craig 

3. Brints, Cal 

4. Brints, Susan 

5. Chalmers, Doug 

6. Clowes, Ken (Director) 

7. Condray, Ken 

8. Cooper, Joey 

9. Cooper, Travis (Sergeant at Arms) 

10. Evans, Bill 

11. Flynt, Elaine (on leave) 

12. Gallegos, Belinda 

13. Graves, Jim 

14. Guinn, Brent 

15. Houchin, Phil 

16. Key, John 

17. Martin, Kim 

18. Mason, Greg (Director) 

19. McAlexander, David 

20. McCloud, Bobby (Director) 

21. McMurry, Linda (Secretary) 

22.  Morris, SarahLee (President Elect) 

23. Morris, Bill  

24. Morton, Glen 

25. Murry, Brian (Director) 

26. Nelson, John 

27. Pamperin, Roger 

28. Patterson, Elyn (Vice President) 

29. Patterson, Ken (D5730 Governor) 

30. Penney, Andy 

31. Pittman, Kirk 

32. Pittman, Melanie 

33. Price, Jerry 

34. Reeves, Dennis 

35. Sandefur, Brad 

36. Schwarzentraub, Bonnie (Treasurer) 

37. Smith, Caryl 

38. Smith, Matthew 

39. Smith, Walter (President) 

40. Thomas, Kirk 

41. Valle, Fernando 

42. Wierzba, Susan (Immediate Past Pres.) 

 


